Town of Clayton

Department of Public Safety

February 29th. 2024

DPS Report to Town Board

As of February 29th. 2024 the Dept. has been paged-out for 39 calls. Twenty-Four were EMR calls and Ten were fire calls, and Four that were both. This compares to 40 to date in 2023.

We are still waiting for the final go ahead from Winnebago County to purchase new radios made possible by the grant from the ARPA committee and County Board.

Until we got the recent snow, the fire danger was already "high." With the forecasted warm, dry weather in the coming days the fire danger will be back up to high level very soon.

We are looking for rescue heroes to join our department. Your help in spreading the word is appreciated.

Please consider donating blood. The need is great and donors are in short supply.

Please contact me with questions or concerns,

Director Rieckmann